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After the national board meeting, I sent e-mails to the state representative 

and presidents in the region about encouraging the chapters and members 

to visit the AVVA website to read the minutes and reports from the 

Convention and October meeting.   

I sent reminders concerning at-large elections in January.  Additionally, as 

we have now moved closer to our chapter election cycle, I have sent 

information on holding those elections.  It is by having chapter contacts that 

we continue to grow our association.   

Chapter 669 in Illinois has completed their incorporation.  Plans are being 

made for presenting their new charter.  Also, I have had multiple contacts 

with another member in Illinois who is interested in starting the process to 

incorporate their chapter after a membership drive.    

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Cecilia Essenmacher 

 


